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Well, you were hoping for warmer weather and surprise, surprise. Itôs 

warm even here in Michigan! We just came home from the Indiana 

Rally and when we left; it was warming up nice here so I figured it 

would be 80 or 85 down yonder. Well, those dirty rascals let it rain 

and cool down to the low sixties. Being Kim and I arenôt much smarter 

than a pair of rocks; we didnôt have any warm clothes with us!  If we 

havenôt learned yet, there isnôt much hope for us! But we still had a 

great time and enjoyed their great hospitality. In case you have never 

been there, Indiana is just a little south of Coldwater, Michigan where 

we will be able to attend the Region D Rally this July 28 th  to 31 st . The 

theme is ñUSA Proudò so bring your flag, decorate your camp site, 

string some lights and letôs show them they are in Michigan. 

Our Michigan Rally starts only a week later in Evart, Michigan at the 

Osceola County Fair Grounds. You could come right up from Region D and stay at the fair 

grounds for only $17.00 per night with the nicest restrooms Iôve seen and water and electric 

at each of 280 sights. One event we had hoped for is not going to happen. We wanted to pro-

vide an opportunity to go to a local gun range for a chance to shoot a real gun at a target. We 

cannot solve insurance issues at a cost that would make it possible and it isnôt necessary for 

us to have a great Rally. You probably know by now, Gun Smoke is the theme, so Wild West 

is the game. We are planning on judging for campsites, day and night, best dressed in theme, 

chapters can set up a game, we will have a time for chapter skits, and a ton of things this old 

man canôt recall just now. (My memory is ok, but my recall is shaky). 

           continued...  
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Michigan   Ohio    Indiana  

2016 Region D 

Couples of the Year! 

Brent & Sandra Blackburn 

Michigan 

Gary & Karen Ballou 

Ohio 

Ray & Melinda Faber 

Indiana 

This paragraph is harder to write. I would say we have possibly 2,000 GWRRA members in 

Michigan. There is one person who about once a year writes a letter generally along the same 

lines. They wonôt sign the letter, no return address, no way to know who they are. If anyone or 

that person has an issue they think I should address, I will do my best to do what is right for 

our District. But if you wonôt sign it or give me a chance to look at an issue fairly, you might as 

well save your stamp. I can keep issues confidential, but I donôt listen to unfounded accusations 

from an anonymous source. Enough said.  

I know itôs time for riding, but itôs also raffle ticket time. I see a lot of chapters selling raffle 

tickets and I thank you for your efforts. You know, if we sell enough tickets, Iôll call our District 

Treasurer and say ñBen, you didnôt order enough ticketsò!  Iôd sure like to make that call! 

ATTENTION: GLORIA LONG,  Membership # 131724 -01 of Chapter N    This isnôt Publishers 

Clearing House, but you could be $25.00 richer if you  had called me to say your # was in last 

monthôs news letter! Keep looking, when itôs there, you donôt want to miss it. 

If you see your number, call or email Bob Scott, District Director by the 15 th  of the current 

month and you win!  

Bob Scott Michigan District Director  

Bobnkim58@gmail.com  

Bobôs Cell #  989-429 -9144  

mailto:Bobnkim58@gmail.com
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Couple & Chapter of the Year 

Brent & Sandra are Chapter Educators at Chapter E  
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     This year we decided to do something a little different in our chapter to help encourage 

members to get out and ride. We have our normal scheduled group rides, but not everyone 
can participate in them due to family or work schedules as many people donôt work the nor-

mal Monday ï Friday. We have a mileage game going on like many other chapters, but this 

year we introduced a Scavenger Hunt.  

     We came up with a list of 50 different places/things to visit through out Michigan and put 
it into a small book format. The member has to locate where these places are, list where it is 

and provide proof that they visited it such as a photo of them or their bike, admission ticket 

or even a gas receipt from the local area.  

     This type of Scavenger Hunt could be themed based, such as weird, spooky, comical, etc., 
or just eclectic as the one we did. There are many things in Michigan that the average person 

really doesnôt know about. One of the items on our scavenger hunt is ñThe Bottle Houseò; it is 
a house that is made out of glass bottles. For more ideas for places to visit just run a search 

online for ñPlaces to visit in Michiganò and see what you come up with. 

     For other ideas for places and events to go to one only needs to look at the events page 
on the Michigan website. There are many things to go to including Chapter Eôs Fun Run, Lôs 

Picnic in the Park, the Ohio Buckeye Rally and J2ôs Campout and that is just in June with 

much more to come through out the summer.  

     Donôt forget to encourage your chapterôs Couple of the Year to attend the Couple of the 
Year Day Camp June 25 at the Jay County Fairgrounds in Portland, Indiana. Lunch will be pro-

vided at noon, please bring a dish to pass. Camping is available for $20 a night and there are 
a couple of hotels in the area for those who prefer that style of camping. Please RSVP to Carol 

and Gary Meyerholtz at 812 -639 -  7776 or regiondmec@gmail.com  

        Cheryl and Randy Wiggins  

        Membership Enhancement Coordinators  
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     Who doesn't like a chance for a good ride?   Especially when you reach your destina-

tion you'll have a great time with friends, fun, food, and knowledge?!?!  
     I'm very excited to announce our Region D Couple of the Year Camp on  Saturday, 

June 25, 2016  in Portland, Indiana.   This would be for District and All Chapter Cou-
ples.   It is a fun and informative time where you learn more of the Selection proc-

ess.   Even if you are not sure if you want to go on through the process, please plan on 
attending.   It is so much fun and you'll make so many new friends.  

     Some will drive in for the day, many will be camping, and some will be sleeping at a 
hotel (like me!).  

     Check out the flyer, mark your calendar, and feel free to ask questions of me.   You 
are also encouraged to ask your Chapter Director to attend the Camp with you.   I'm 

sure they would enjoy the time and appreciate the knowledge they will gain, too.  
I'm here to help, and I love making contact with you.  

 
    Be Blessed,  Carol and Gary Williams  

    Michigan District Couple of the Year Coordinator  

    517.262.6314     gwrra.mi.coy2014@gmail.com   
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